Town of Haw River 

Town Council Meeting

Monday, January 4, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 4, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Kelly Allen.

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 p.m.

Consent Agenda
The Council reviewed the following items:

-Previous Meeting’s Minutes: December 7, 2009.

Councilman Honeycutt made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried 5-0.
Old Business

Consideration and approval of Development Agreement between Herman Johnson and the Town of Haw River: Councilman Honeycutt recused himself.   Manager Earp explained the development agreement dealt with approximately 17 acres on Haw River – Hopedale Road included in a 133-acre subdivision known as the “Riverview Project”.  The agreement would allow developer Herman Johnson to continue to use the 17 acres to satisfy green space and storm water requirements in the Town of Haw River’s zoning ordinance regarding the project.  After discussion and review, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the agreement; motion carried 4-0.  
New Business
NCDOT request to approve Certificate of Municipal Declaration to Enact Speed Limits and Request for Concurrence: Manager Earp explained that NCDOT is making a request to drop the bypass speed from 55 mph to 45 mph which would be consistent with Church Street in Burlington and would make the transition to 35 mph easier in Haw River. Chief Felts stated that there have been three fatalities on the bypass and he has tried to get the speed lowered for years. Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to accept the DOT Certificate of Municipal Declaration to Enact Speed Limits and Request for Concurrence; motion carried 5-0.
Review and comment regarding the Existing Development Retrofit Project Identification Program:
Manager Earp reviewed the Existing Development Retrofit Project Identification Program with the Council. This program is required due to the passage of the Jordan Lake Nutrient Regulations passed by the NC Legislature in 2009.  As a requirement of the legislation, a draft of this program had to be submitted to NCDENR by January 30th for their review and approval.  Once NCDENR has approved the submission, it will be brought back before the council for final approval.  He informed them that no action was required at this time.

Review and consideration of approval of Fire Department proposal to amend By-laws regarding Official Titles: The County Fire Marshall has requested that the Haw River Fire Department change the working titles of the volunteer ranks from First Assistant Chief to Deputy Chief and Second Assistant Chief to Assistant Chief in response to the 800 mhz system implementation. This would allow for uniformity within the county. Councilmember Allen made a motion to accept the request by the Fire Depart to amend their by-laws with the requested name changes; motion carried 5-0.
Set Public Hearing Date regarding Water Shortage Response Plan: Councilman Fogleman made a motion to set a Public Hearing for February 1, 2010 for the Water Shortage Response Plan; Motion carried 5-0.
Managers Update:

· Manager Earp announced Ethics training February 16, 2010, 8-10 a.m. offered by the Guilford County Board of Commissioners. Mayor Boggs, Councilmen Honeycutt, Lovette & Fogleman stated they should be able to attend. Councilman Allen stated she is attending the Essentials of Government Course and will receive the required training.

· Work is progressing on the Energy Grant. The award should be approximately $60,000 and the towns cost would be only man-hours. The due date is January 15 and the grant should be awarded by February 19. Councilman Lovette made a motion to accept the energy strategies set forth in the Grant application; motion carried 5-0. 

· The 4” rain in December cost $21,000 in sewer infiltration. Manager Earp identified three priorities of sewer repairs: 
1. Hill St. – replace 1,000 ft of line ($24/ft)

$24,000

2. Lang St. – replace  6,00 ft of line ($10/ft)
$6,000

3. Water line behind Homes on Main Street

 between Municipal Building and  school 
$12,000

It was the consensus of the board to proceed with these in priority order.
· Consideration of leases for Childrey House and Haw River Historical Museums: It was the consensus of Council to draw up lease agreements for the museums as none currently exist in writing. The amount of the lease would be $1.00/year.  Attorney Jennings was instructed to prepare the leases.
· The Hope VI Grant was submitted December 31st.

· The CBDG money will be released in January.

Open Forum. No comments.
Announcements 7:50 p.m.
Councilmember Lovette stated that it looks very good where the Vickery building was taken down.  
The Council will meet on January 18 at 6:30 p.m. to begin discussion of plans for the 2010-2011 budget year. The Planning and Zoning Board will be invited to attend.  
Closed Session
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to go into closed session.  Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to go into open session.  
Mayor Boggs announced that the Council had instructed the Manager to work with the PTCOG or the School of Government to prepare an update to their 2005 Classification and Pay Study.

 8:43 p.m. Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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